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Willow Wood Community Primary School 
School Council 

Friday 10th February 2017 
1.15pm – Rainbow Room 

 
1. Welcome and Attendance 
 
Year 1: Phoebe, Keira 
Year 2: Rou, Hannah-Grace 
Year 3: Erin 
Year 4: Zoe, Marci  
Year 5: Ella, Cadey 
Year 6: Connie, Dragos, Lewis 
 
Members of staff: Ms Tomlinson, Miss Gregory and Miss Battersby, Jo, Contour 
Education. 
  
2. Minutes & Matters Arising 

 
In this School Council meeting all the children put their roles and responsibilities 
into action and they were brilliant. The FOWWS would be attending assembly to 
present a cheque for £3000 so children were asked to come up with some ideas 
about how to spend the money. The FOWWS will speak about the similarities in 
job roles that they share with the School Councillors. Jo from fundraising 
attended so we will hear what great ideas she has. Key Stage 1 children had 
received their attendance rewards which were most enjoyed. 
 
3. Fundraising 

 
After the visit from Mrs Williams told us about the KiSS charity, Councillors went 
back to classes and spoke about how the children would like to make it the 
school charity of the year. The feedback was unanimous and all classes 
agreed. Now Councillors need to go back to classes and explain what is 
involved with this charity and bring back some fundraising ideas.  

 
4. The New Build 

 
The Children were told in our last meeting that the Architect and Project 
Manager for the new build would be attending our next School Council meeting. 
The children were asked to go back to their classes and come up with some 
questions for them. The response from all the classes was brilliant. There were 
well over 60 questions. Unfortunately all these questions maybe not be asked 
due to time restrictions but they will be grouped so that we cover as many as we 
can. The new build plans will be available for the children to see and speak to 
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the Architect about as well. There is a lot of excitement from the children on this 
subject and we can’t wait for the next meeting. 
 
5.  AOB 

Jo attended the meeting today and spoke to the Councillors about her idea for 
Fairtrade Fortnight. This would entail organising a tuck shop selling Fairtrade 
items. We would purchase only Fairtrade items and sell them. With the money 
from the sales this would go to the KiSS charity. This is planned to take place 
on Friday 10th March.  
 
6. Date of Next Meeting 

 
Next meeting: Friday 3rd March - 1.15pm in the Rainbow Room. 

	
  

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

• Tell you Class Council about the work of the 
KiSS Charity and discuss fundraising ideas. 
• Inform children about the FAIRTRADE 

tuckshop  
 


